
 City Council Report 
 
 
Date: May 7, 2018 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: One-Year Term Contract for Hayward Gordon Repair Parts for Screw 
Centrifugal Pumps for the Water Resources Department (Sole Source) 
(Citywide) 

 
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the award as recommended. 
 
The Water Resources Department and Purchasing recommend awarding the contract to 
the sole source vendor, Hayward Gordon at $100,000.00, based on estimated usage. 
 
Background  
 
The Greenfield Water Reclamation Plant (GWRP) has large screw centrifugal pumps 
manufactured by Hayward Gordon.  GWRP is experiencing ongoing ragging issues in the 
solids train which are accelerating the wear on the rotating and stationary wet end parts on 
both the recirculating and mixing sections of these pumps.   
 
This contract is for Hayward Gordon pump parts plant-wide.  This contract is required to 
maintain the necessary level of spare parts in stock for the speedy repair and return to 
service of critical pumps at the plant. 
   
Hayward Gordon is the only distribution channel for all Hayward Gordon products and 
spare parts for Municipal Water and Wastewater Facilities in Arizona. 
 
Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Award 
Procurement Type:  Sole Source 
Contract Number:  2018181 
Local Consideration:  Policy did not apply to this procurement method 
Protests Received:  None 
Initial Contract Term:  One year  
Possible Renewals:  None  
Funding Source:  The purchase is funded in the Water Resources Department budget 

through GWRP Operations & Maintenance (GWRP Joint Venture) 
 


